
 

 

 
December 3, 2024 
 
Mr. Evan Foster 
PropLogix 
 
Via Email: Evan.Foster@proplogix.com 
 
FOIL request 24-408B 
 
Dear Mr. Evan Foster, 
 
Relevant to your Freedom of Information Request (24-408B) received in this office on November 
25, 2024, I have been advised by the Saratoga County Planning & Economic Development 
Department that after a diligent search of the records in the County of Saratoga’s possession, 
custody, or control, no records that are responsive to your FOIL request could be located. See New 
York State Public Officers Law §89(3)(a). 
 
Some of the records you seek may be filed at the city, town or village level, so you would need to 
reach out to the municipality for that address. For your convenience, here is link to the contact info 
for the Towns and Villages of Saratoga County.  https://www.saratogacountyny.gov/wp/wp-
content/uploads/2024/08/2024-Saratoga-County-Directory.pdf  
 
Under provisions of the Public Officers Law you may appeal a FOIL determination.  If you 
desire to submit such an appeal, you must do so within 30 days of the written response to your 
FOIL request. Please include a copy of the original request for records and a copy of the FOIL 
response letter you received along with your appeal letter to Appeals Officer, Saratoga County 
Attorney, 40 McMaster Street, Ballston Spa, New York 12020. 
 
Please be advised the foregoing constitutes the final decision of the Records Access Officer. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Therese Connolly,  
Records Access Officer 


